Al 15, 2016

Williamson County Commissioners:

I write on behalf of the Texas Association of Children and Families. I am the
organization’s Executive Director. I am writing you to state a claim and demand
that you or the entity which you represent, the political subdivision of Williamson
County, cease and desist from your failure to supervise the Judges, ad litems,
amicus attorneys, court appointed counselors and parenting facilitators, other court
appointed professionals and court employees in the Williamson County District
Court, and pay damages to the families who were harmed by your failure to
supervise.

On December 1st, 2015, on behalf of the Association, we delivered to your
attention, evidence of the racketeering enterprise operating within Williamson
County, both in person and by email. We also appeared before you on January 5th,
2016 and explained that the County’s policies were still allowing this enterprise to
flourish, damaging countless families for at least a decade. We offered to hand
over any and all evidence you might request to support our claims.

We have also had someone contact your office about forming a Domestic
Relations Office (DRO) as Travis County and other Texas counties have done in
response to similar claims to protect the citizens of their county. You took no
action in response to our request other than to publicly discourage families from
coming to you for help. You also sent a letter to our organization reiterating your
refusal to cooperate.

Our desire is to work with you. Like you, we desire to assist in creating
policies to protect families from being extorted by the members of the racketeering
enterprise: Sara Naylor, Kelley Baker, Rhonda Hohmann, Sankalpa, LLC, and
Rachel Saenger in Williamson County. We therefore demand that you act
immediately to cease and desist your failure to supervise these individuals and the
individuals responsible for their supervision as you are responsible for doing; that
you institute plans for establishing a Domestic Relations Office in Williamson
County and apprise us of the schedule for its’ launch, and that you compensate the
families who were damaged by your incompetent and harmful policies.



As a nonprofit association, our goal is to restore justice to families in the State
of Texas. Families in Williamson County need your office’s assistance and we
would gratefully work with you to assist in administering compensation to the
families that were damaged. We will continue to remain available to assist you in
making the necessary changes to ensure that no other families are damaged.

We welcome your reply to texaschildrenandfamilies@gmail.com. If you fail to
respond by June 1st, 2016, I hope you will understand that we will have no option
other than filing a lawsuit to address the preceding issues.

Sincerely,

/%ﬁ

Joseph Gale
Executive Director, Texas Association for Children and Families (TACF)



